
 

 
Neighborhood Council Funding Program 
APPLICATION for Neighborhood Purposes Grant (NPG) 
 
This form is to be completed by the applicant seeking the Neighborhood Purposes Grant and submitted to the Neighborhood 
Council from whom the grant is being sought. All applications for grants must be reviewed and approved in a public meeting. 
Upon approval of the application the Neighborhood Council (NC) shall submit the application along with all required 
documentation to the Office of the City Clerk, NC Funding Program. 

 
 
Name of NC from which you are seeking this grant:  ________________________________________________________ 
 

 SECTION I- APPLICANT INFORMATION   
 
 

1a) 
 
 
 

1b) 
 
 
 
 

1c) 

 
Organization Name  Federal I.D. # (EIN#)  State of Incorporation  Date of 501(c)(3) 

Status (if applicable) 
 
 
Organization Mailing Address  City  State  Zip Code 
 
 
 
 
Business Address (If different)  City  State  Zip Code 

 
1d) PRIMARY CONTACT INFORMATION: 

_______________________________________________________________________________________________________
Name 

 
2)   Type of Organization- Please select one:

Phone Email 

� Public School (not to include private schools)  or � 501(c)(3) Non-Profit (other than religious institutions) 
 Attach Signed letter on School Letterhead      Attach IRS Determination Letter 
 
 

3)   Name / Address of Affiliated Organization (if applicable) City  State  Zip Code 
 

 SECTION II - PROJECT DESCRIPTION   
 

4)   Please describe the purpose and intent of the grant. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5)   How will this grant be used to primarily support or serve a public purpose and benefit the public at-large. 
(Grants cannot be used as rewards or prizes for individuals) 
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Attachment to Sections IV and V 
of 

Application for Neighborhood Purposes Grant 
by 

Friends of Westwood Library 
 
Section IV, 11(a) 
 Four Directors of the Friends of Westwood Library are also Directors of the Westwood Neighborhood 
Council: Roozbeh Farahanipour, Ann Hayman, Stephen Resnick, and Laura Winikow. (Ann Hayman is also 
the Secretary of the Friends of Westwood Library.)  
 To avoid any conflict of interest, these four people will recuse themselves from all discussion and 
voting in the Westwood Neighborhood Council’s consideration of this grant proposal. 
 In addition, Mark Rogo was a Director of the Friends of Westwood Library from 2005 to 2022, and 
David Lorango was a Director of the Friends of Westwood Library from 2016 to 2018.  
 
Section V, 12(b) 
 Because the Secretary of the Friends of Westwood Library, Ann Hayman, is also a Director of the 
Westwood Neighborhood Council, and to avoid any conflict of interest, section 12(b) is signed instead by Jay 
Kleckner, the Vice President of the Friends of Westwood Library. 
 


	Name of NC from which you are seeking this grant: Westwood Neighborhood Council
	Organization Name: Friends of Westwood Library
	Federal ID  EIN: 51-0529942
	State of Incorporation: CA
	Date of 501c3: 11/30/04
	Organization Mailing Address: 1246 Glendon Avenue
	City: Los Angeles
	State: CA
	Zip Code: 90024
	Business Address If different: N/A
	City_2: 
	State_2: 
	Zip Code_2: 
	Phone: Christopher Combs, (310) 441-1108, chris@combsnetwork.com
	Public School not to include private schools: Off
	501c3 NonProfit other than religious institutions: On
	Name  Address of Affiliated Organization if applicable: 
	City_3: 
	State_3: 
	Zip Code_3: 
	Purpose: Like the grant kindly granted last year, this grant would be used by the Friends of Westwood Library to buy printed (physical) books for the Westwood Branch’s collection. Our branch is one of the busiest in circulation among the L.A. Public Library's 72 branches. As a result, the Westwood Branch constantly needs to supplement its collection and to replace worn and outdated books; and our children's, teen, and adult librarians have lengthy lists of books they would like to buy. Unfortunately, the City remains committed to spending the vast majority of its collections budget on e-books while reducing purchases of printed books, both hardback and soft-cover. A $5,000 NPG would provide significant help in making up for the City's shortfall and allowing the Branch to improve and maintain its collections for the neighborhood's benefit.
	Support: The Westwood Branch is regularly one of the busiest branches in the City. While many of its patrons enjoy e-books, a large number still enjoy printed (physical) books, which the City does not sufficiently fund. Supplementing and maintaining the Branch’s collection of physical books is in the direct interest of those members in our neighborhood who regularly use our Library. By helping make up for the City’s ongoing allocation of most of its collections budget to e-books, a $5,000 NPG would help ensure that the Branch, which serves our entire community, be able to continue offering superior collections to children, teens, and adults.


